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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME: DRIVANOS- 2 LOT SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE CHANGE 
PROJECT NO.:   2024-09 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 2, BLOCK 1, LOT 14 & 15  
REVIEW DATE:   27 SEPTEMBER 2024 
MEETING DATE:  3 OCTOBER 2024 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: ZEN CONSULTANTS 
 

1. Driveway Access and Maintenance Agreement will be required to be filed as a condition of any 
approvals. 
 

2. Orange County Planning review has been received.  A local determination has been issued.  
 

3. Submission to the Town of Plattekill was also sent as project is located at the municipal boundary. 
The Plattekill Planning Board discussed the project and had no comments. 
 

4. Information pertaining to the Tree Survey has been added to the plans. Significant and Specimen 
trees have been identified on the proposed new lot. 
 

5. Tree removal is below the threshold where mitigation would be required.  the trees to be removed 
in a limit of disturbance have been identified.  The percent removal would be less, as trees on 
existing Lot #1 which are to remain, would lower the threshold identified if included in the existing 
tree information. 
 

6. The subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system has been designed for a four-bedroom house, based 
on a 22 minutes per inch percolation rate.  367 lineal feet is required, while 368 lineal feet is 
provided.  A 50% expansion area is depicted. 
 

7. Clearing limits have been depicted on the plans.  The area of the limit of disturbance should be 
identified. 
 

8. Code Enforcement Office’s comments on the turn-out areas and pull-offs proposed should be 
received. 
 

9. The project requires a Public Hearing.   
 

10. A Long Form EAF has been previously prepared for the project. The EAF identifies .3 acres of 
disturbance.  The amount of disturbance should be clarified.  Review of the EAF identifies that the 
project site is in a Red Maple-Hardwood swamp natural community.  Project has a very small limit 
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of disturbance relative to the resource identified.  No other environmental constraints are identified 
in the EAF.   
 

11. Upon confirmation of the limits of disturbance, this office takes no exception to the Planning Board 
considering a Negative Declaration. 
 
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines      Michael W. Weeks, PE 
Principal      Principal   
PJH/kbw 










